Application No.: 15/01105/REM

Applicant’s Name: The Chancellor Masters and Scholars Of University Of

Oxford

Proposal: Reserved Matters to 15/00309/OUT - Proposed new research

buildings.

Location: Begbroke Science Park Begbroke Hill Begbroke Kidlington

Oxfordshire OX5 1PF
I fully support this proposal to compete the vision already approved in principle through an established planning permission.
Strategic Background

The Cherwell Economic Development Strategy (2011-16), as adopted by the Council, identifies in paragraph 3.28 that:
“Over the last decade, the University of Oxford has developed Begbroke Science Park into a successful centre for scientific research, much of it linked to the Departments of

Engineering and Materials Science. In addition to meeting the space requirements of the

University, the Science Park has provided facilities and support to those wishing to develop commercially the results of pure research initiatives through its purpose-built Centre for Innovation & Enterprise. Further expansion plans at Begbroke will ensure that Kidlington has an increasingly important role to play in developing the ‘knowledge economy’.”
The Strategy’s action plan identified the University of Oxford as a key partner in the promotion of business and cluster development such as biomedical, nanotechnology, materials engineering, motorsport and other high-technology.  The provision of additional space for ‘spin-off’ companies was to follow the completion of a new road access to the A44 and would enable the commercialisation of intellectual property arising from research by patenting, licensing and formation of spinout companies by increasing the floorspace.  The road is now in place and the implementation of the proposed ‘Begbroke Innovation Accelerator Project’ will contribute significantly to the Strategy’s aims.
Proposed extension to the Centre for Innovation & Enterprise (CIE)
During a visit to the site in August, I was informed that approximately 500 people work at Begbroke Science Park.  The application document indicates that:

· Around one third of the commercial activity at the science park is associated with the Centre for Innovation and Enterprise (CIE). 
· Due to the success of the CIE and increasing demand the University has identified the need to invest and expand the existing centre. With this the University has identified the ‘Begbroke Innovation Accelerator Project’ which was the successful recipient of Oxford and Oxfordshire City Deal funding in 2014. (Cherwell District Council is a signatory to the City Deal).
I agree with the applicant’s assertion that this project will “increase the amount of adaptable and flexible space, offering an environment that will nurture small innovative businesses working across various disciplines including medicine, big data and materials etc”. I also agree that it “builds on the success of the existing CIE and wider science park and will enable the University to support and respond to the (local) demand”.
The demand for space within the current CIE outstrips demand which suggests that the full benefits of the CIE and Science Park as a whole are not being realised.  This is likely to lead to the loss of opportunity for enterprises to form and to grow within and near to this tremendously important ‘hub’ of academia, enterprise and innovation. 
Conclusions
Begbroke Science Park is of considerable value to Cherwell’s economy, and to that of the wider region.  This value has been recognised in the Council’s adopted Cherwell Economic Development Strategy and through the Oxfordshire Local Enterprise Partnership.  
The award of a City Deal grant for the development of the proposed ‘Begbroke Innovation Accelerator Project’ is a significant opportunity for the enhancement of the Science Park and will serve to increase the support for innovative ‘spin out’ enterprises and increase the number available to grow further; on site or in commercial developments nearby. 
This will not only create employment but the resources and knowledge will also be available across many sectors of activity with other businesses in Cherwell being well-placed to develop commercial links to this enhanced facility in order to develop their own competitive advantage within an increasingly globally-competitive market place.
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